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    Town Clerk: Mrs. Jayne Kendall




    Town Mayor: Cllr. Paul Smith
    Deputy Mayor: Cllr. David Webster
Minutes of the Meeting of Ulverston Town Council held at
The Coronation Hall on Monday 16 April 2018 at 7.00pm.
Present: Cllr’s: P. Smith (Chair), J. Airey, N. Bishop Rowe, B. Brown, P. Halfpenny, H. Irving, J. Jenkinson, P. Jones, C. Pickthall, J. Pickthall, A. Rigg, C. Tennyson, 
D. Webster, S. Webster, M. Wilson. Apologies: A. Butcher, B. Rajan.
Also Present: Town Clerk. Public (43) Press (2). 
Before the meeting the Mayor made observations and warnings about social media and in particular the part it had played in the Beehive planning application.
  
W161.
Requests for dispensations: 



None received.

    W162.
Declarations of Interest: 


Cllr. J. Jenkinson:              SLDC Planning Committee


Cllr. H. Irving:                     SLDC Planning Committee


Cllr. S. Webster:  
          Planning application: SL1021/2  



Cllr. Bishop Rowe.             Grant for organisations.

    W163.
Public Participation: 



Elizabeth Whitaker (representing Ford Park): Hoped councillors would support the important alterations to the main park entrance which would enable the return of the Lantern Procession.


Nick Knibbs: Phone mast at Croftlands; he maintained that the siting of the mast is illegal and has legal information to support this.



Mr Harry Knowles:  Supported the town council in originally refusing the Beehive site. He said it was important that the local plan was respected as a legal document which states that retail is contrary to SLDC’s local development plan. If the plan was undermined then developers may exploit the situation and bring forward other proposals. 


Norman Parker: Said most members of the public wanted the retail development to take place.



Norma Samson: Said people want to have a low-cost supermarket.


W164.    Town Mayor’s announcements:
· Warned members who make take the Mayor’s role in future about tax in relation to the mayor’s allowance if they are employed.
· Visited Bethany Christian church to meet new pastor.

· Attended Furness Lions Charter Anniversary lunch

The Deputy Mayor has attended:

· Rotary Charter Dinner

· RAF cadet’s presentation event

· Musical Festival at Coronation Hall.
· Opened the Age Concern shop

· Re-opening of St Marys Hospice Orangery cafe


    W165 Public Bodies (Admission to meetings Act 1960) excluded item: 


To consider whether item 18 being of a confidential nature should be considered without the presence of the press and the public pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960. Section II.



RESOLVED: Approved unanimously.  

    W166. Minutes: To approve the minutes of the meeting of 19 March. 


RESOLVED:  Approved unanimously.
    
    W167.  Updates -  Police: 
Cumbria force and south of the county show a rise in recorded crime and   

a reduction in ASB. Ulverston and Furness also show a rise in crime.  38 

  compared with 23 and ASB down currently 7 was 21. Figures for the last  

 12 months for Ulverston compared to previous 12 months: Crimes, 433 
  compared to previous year 412. ASB 201 calls for service previous year 
  224.   During last 30 days in Ulverston:  35 reported crimes. crimes of 
  note:  3 assaults with injury, 3 assaults without injury. All crimes have  

  named offenders; 3 Shoplifting offences; 5 damage crimes to vehicles 
  came in on a night over Easter on Chittery Lane and surrounding area.  

  No crime trends, either offence or location. Calls for the police in the local  

  area - 252 with 135 in Ulverston in the last 30 days. Community policing   

  priority set at dealing with breaches of the TRO on Market days.
  Questions from Councillors:
Cllr Halfpenny:    Was there was any news on the vandals at the monument?        Police: Not at the moment.  

Cllr C Pickthall:  Crimes are going up month by month, queried if anti-social behaviour was being classified as crime? Police confirmed that crime was rising very slightly and certain offences recorded differently. 

                SLDC: 



 Cllr Jenkinson: Sports centre closed because they have had a small  

                       fire. It will not be opening tomorrow.  Cllr Wilson said that it was closed to 
                       enable police to investigate as a possible arson offence.


 CCC:  


 Cllr Wilson: There is still time for residents to contact county councillors   

                       to take up any issues before the end of May. Cllr Airey: Welcomed 
                       government investment in highways in the area.


   W168.
Planning:


SL/2017/1031. Land south of the A590, Ulverston. Rawdon Property



Cllr Wilson proposed approval subject to a S106 agreement.


           Cllr Airey seconded.




Cllrs P. Halfpenny, D. Webster, J. Airey and A. Rigg spoke in favour of the 




application



Cllr’s C. Tennyson and C. Pickthall spoke against the application.


6 votes in favour. 5 against. Cllr Bishop Rowe abstained and asked that this be recorded.



Approve by majority










SL/2018/0194
13 Mountbarrow Road, Ulverston.
 



Approve by majority


SL/2018/0167
Carlton House, Urswick Rd, Ulverston 



Approve by majority.1 abstention.



SL/2018/0207
41 Well Lane, Ulverston.


Approve






SL/2018/0216
37 Soutergate, Ulverston.



Approve









SL/2018/0227 &
64 Sunderland Terrace, Ulverston.


SL/2018/0178




Council disappointed to note that UPVC windows would again be used.


Approve






SL/2018/0236/7
Coach House, Stockbridge House.



Approve









SL/2018/0247
Hamilton House, Church Walk



Approve




SL/2018/0252
32 Meeting House Lane, Ulverston.


Approve


SL/2018/0261/2
The Coach House, Ford Park House. 


Approve
       W169.   Ulverston Community Enterprises. Cllr J Pickthall.,



Council noted the verbal update from Cllr J Pickthall who informed members that the CEO Mr Rowley had left for a new post and a revised role was now being advertised. Painting has been completed outside and in the foyer. The exciting summer programme was now available. Market Hall now has free wi fi and there is a Visitor Information Point up and running. A new volunteer co-ordinator has been appointed and more volunteers are always welcome. Cllr Jenkinson commended the report and thanked everybody who was involved in UCE, the Coronation Hall and the Market Hall for all of their hard work.  Cllr Bishop Rowe thanked UCE for taking on the two buildings. Cllr C Pickthall thanked the town council for its continued support.
       W170.   Annual Town Meeting.  Members noted that the date of the Annual Town Meeting is Monday 14 May at the Coronation Hall at 7pm and that the annual report will be presented. 

       W171.    Allotments Standing Committee. The minutes were noted.
       W172.    Aerial at Croftlands.  

               Cllr C. Pickthall reported that following a meeting with Mr Knibbs and discussions with Mr Sykes and Cllr Archibald, his view is that the original council decision should stand. Council will continue to support the work of the Croftlands group but will leave it to SLDC to make the final decision on how the matter is taken forward. Councillors concurred and thanked Nick Knibbs and the group for all their hard work.

       W173.    Finance and General Purposes Standing Committee:  

1. Resolved:  To approve the minutes 
2. Resolved: To approve the reserve account bank statement and breakdown for March.
3. End of Year Accounts and Annual Return: 

Council noted that the draft accounts will appear in the Annual Report for the Annual Town Meeting on Monday 14 May and that draft accounts will be presented to the Town Council for approval by the council’s accountant together with the Annual Return on Monday 21 May. 

4.  Grants: Council approved recommendations for grants for   

 Community, Festival and Shop Front Improvement schemes, as  

 detailed in the agenda papers amounting to £22500.00
5. Projects: Council approved expenditure on the projects as shown in the attached papers to uplift areas of the townc entre including the provision of bollards at the Market Cross, removal of broken flag stones at the bottom of Upper Brook Street, removal of tarmac in areas of paving and replacement with stone.  This is a partnership project with Cumbria County Council. 
6. Council noted that 4 skips will be ordered at a net cost of £520 
for 4 allotments.
7. Payments: Council approved payment of accounts for UTC and  

nominated Cllrs Jenkinson and Wilson to authorise payment. 
     
   W174.     Other Matters: 



   Cllr Wilson:  Reminded members of the Oakmere Home planning    

                         inspection at the Coronation Hall on May 15/16/17.
                         Cllr Tennyson: Asked if free parking could be made available in one 



   town centre car park if the Beehive development went ahead.

   
          W175.    Public Participation: 

              Norma Samson: Retailers intending to go on any

              development at the Beehive, will only go in this area, and not in the

              town centre. Nick Knibbs: Thanked council for its continued support.

          W176.     Next Meeting:  Monday 21 May 2018 at 7pm at the Coronation Hall.

          W177.     Part II Item:   Event in Ulverston. It was agreed to support the Tour of   

                          Britain in September.
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